A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 12th March 2015 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman Nick Henry, Councillors, Nick Elsome, Tim King, Marjo McGee and Martin Wise, also present Caroline Hadley, parish clerk and Frank Delamar
1. Apologies for Absence, Peter Dragonetti and Richard Greenford.
2. Minutes of the last meeting, 12th February 2015 were signed as correct. 
3. Matters Arising. Town Lane is now back to in use and the surface is as least as good as it was before.
4. Pennyroyal as a Rural Exception Site. The housing needs survey had been included with the March newsletter. The forms had to be returned by 25th  March.

5. Parish Hall. The new remote control system for the heating was proving to be very good.
6. Newsletter/Website. The last was edition was as good as ever it was suggested that a new colour be used for the cover for a change.
7.  Recreation Ground.  New fencing for Garton End play area to be put on the next agenda. 
8. District Councillors Report. None
9. County Councillors Report. Kevin’s report had been circulated via email.  
10. Planning and Unauthorised Developments. P15/S0486/HH 9 Hocketts Close Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PZ Single storey rear extension.  No Strong views  P15/S0381/FUL Land adj to Crossways The Close Crays Pond RG8 7QE Erection of a detached 3-bedroom chalet bungalow. Should be refused on grounds of overdevelopment of the site and on the impact on the existing building line of houses.
11. Finance. There was £12,234.93 in the bank on 3 March, £1.73 had been  paid in in untaxed interest and £1,433.17 the VAT refund for .   The following cheques were drawn and authorised
	
	
	

	301402
	March Newsletter
	£240.00

	301403
	Salt bin for Path Hill
	£300.00

	301404
	April 2014 grass
	£410.04

	301405
	H M Revenue & customs
	£72.60

	301406
	Clerks Salary February
	£257.40

	
	
	£1,280.04

	
	
	


12. War Memorial Some elements of Whitchurch Hill Parish Council seem not to be very keen on the proposals of Martin would produce a display for annual parish meeting showing the possible options this display could also be put up at the fete. 
13. Increase in toll on Whitchurch Bridge. Richard had an acknowledgement of his letter. Geoff Weir could be invited to the Annual Parish Meeting.
14. Defibrillator for the Red Telephone Boxes. The clerk had obtained  further information and costs these were given to Nick Elsome to discuss with the fete committee. 
15. Crays Pond/ Tinepits It was agreed to go ahead and get the work done on Crays Pond by Rod D’Ayala.   
16. Working Parties. As Peter was away the clerk would be at Coombe End Crossroads, Nick Elsome would be at Crays Pond and Nick Henry at Goring Heath for the Litter Blitz on 14 March 
17. Correspondence. The requirements for the parish council elections had been received from David Buckle and circulated to all parish councillors and discussed at the meeting including the date of 30 March from which the period of electoral purdah would begin. 
18. AOB.  The clerk to send copy  of the parish council’s insurance to Nick Elsome

19. Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 10th April  2015 at 7pm followed by the Annual Parish Meeting at 8pm
The meeting finished at 9.25 pm
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